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REMEMBER IN PRAYER

Sandy Resecker is having heart issues; Becky Williams (Sharon Workman’s
daughter); Karen Ault; Alexis Thomas, upcoming tests; the widows of the
congregation.

Those battling cancer – Linda Workman; Andy Copley (esophageal cancer);
Patty Norris (friend of Keith Coss); Kevin Guiler (leukemia); Roger
Langsdorf; Roger Jones (prostate cancer); Donna Hughes (friend of Naomi
Ault); Marie Rose; Nancy Young (Cathy Bunting’s sister); Roger Highman
(prostate cancer); Sue Thornberry (friend of Bev Jones); Tammy Carter
(friend of John Ackerman); Nina Christman.

Pregnancies

Please keep Rachel Jackson and Amanda Antill in your prayers—for their
health and the health of the baby they are carrying.

* Please update the office of any changes to those on the prayer list. We update the
prayer list periodically, removing names if we have not received recent updates on that
person.

Elders & Deacons Meeting

The Elders and Deacons meeting will be held next Sunday, July 30th at 4
p.m. in the library. This will be a joint meeting.

July Office Hours Update

Scott will be out of the office Monday, July 17th through Tuesday August 1st

to fulfill his National Guard commitment.

Keith will be out of the office July 24th through July 28th.

The Grief Share program will begin Monday night
August 28th, 7:00 p.m.- 8:30 p.m. in the Educational
building teen room. The program is 13 weeks, this
is a no cost program and is open to anyone who is
interested in joining. There is a sign-up sheet in the
foyer to give an idea of how many may be

attending.



Don’t Conform to the Lint Roller

There was a video online that showcased a man doing a
harmless prank that doubled as a social experiment. He
stood outside a local establishment with a typical mask on
and was pretending to check people with a handheld metal
detector. Every person that walked into that building,
without hesitation, stopped and let him scan them. The
funniest part of this whole video was that it was not a metal
detector– it was a lint roller!

In a similar fashion to this video, is it possible that we
conform to the world without even thinking about it? We

may be walking straight into a sinful atmosphere, or a situation that
may lead to sin, and not even realize it because we have not stopped to
think about what we are doing. The world has many ways of
“normalizing” sins that should not be normal—sins that have become
so intertwined with our culture that it can become easy to not think
about it thoroughly.

May I encourage us to always have our minds prepared to analyze the
situation before us (1 Pet. 1:13), choose the right company and
situations to be a part of (1 Cor. 15:33), and keep the focus on Christ
and the eternal goal (Phil. 4:8; Col. 3:2). As Romans 12:2 tells us, “Do
not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renewing of
your mind.” As we go about our week, may we not be deceived by the
lint rollers of this world!

Simon Tyson
Palm Beach Lakes Church of Christ

Ladies Bible Class Trip
The Saturday Ladies Bible class will be going to the Franklin
Park Conservatory, Saturday, August 5th. They will leave the
church parking lot no later than 9:00 a.m. to be there in time

for their reserved time slot. The cost is $15.75 for the conservatory, and
you will also need money for lunch. Please give your money to Amanda
Bates, Leslie Carothers or Jo Ellen Seidler.



July 23, 2023

To all the workers, teachers and “kids”
connected to the Woodsfield Church of Christ
V.B.S, Thank you so much for the generous
donation of peanut butter, canned vegetables &
fruit and tuna to the Manna Food Pantry. Those
cans of food will go a long way towards filling our

weekly boxes and bags. May you all be blessed in some special way
for your caring attitude and generosity to help those in need. This
was an AWESOME contribution.

Sincerely, Jim Barrows

Thank you so much for the Bible and journal. It will
go to good use.

Makenna Matz

Dear Brothers & Sisters, thank you to all who were a part
of making M.A.G.I boxes for the children. Also, a huge
thank you for providing the funds for the shipping of the
gifts.

In Him, Cindy Herring
Healing Hands International

Bible Class Promotions

Sunday August 27th at 9:00 a.m. we will be having
the Bible class promotion presentation. All Bible
classes will meet in the main auditorium and there
will be no Bible classes that morning. Please come
join us, encourage and celebrate with the children
as they are promoted to their new Bible class.




